

Hayes Primary School

George Lane Bromley Kent BR2 71 C





































Dear Parents/Carers

Year 3 Enrichment Campfire at Hayes Primary School

This year at Hayes Primary School, we are putting a lot of emphasis on outdoor learning which encompasses all aspects of learning that happens outside of the classroom. One of the key aspects of this is that each year group will get the opportunity to take part in a particular enrichment experience. On Thursday 10th October 2019, Year 3 will be having a campfire at the school. This will be our enrichment event which will allow the children to socialise with their peers and get to know the teachers in the year group.

In addition, this event will also be an opportunity for learning linked to their topics this term. The children will be immersed in activities that show aspects of life during the Stone Age to the Iron Age. We will be cooking food which links with our Science topic, Food and Our Bodies.

On Thursday 10th October the children should come to school in the morning at **normal time** dressed in their own clothes. Please ensure that they have warm clothing and a waterproof jacket. They will change into their wellies before going on to the field. If your child has not yet brought their wellies in, please make sure they have done so by then.

The children will have lunch at school as usual and will participate in lunchtime as normal. We will then spend the day participating in a range of activities linked with our topics. For example:

- Making a camp fire
- Cooking over the campfire
- Telling stories/singing campfire songs
- Cave art activity

Please collect your children from the KS1 playground at **normal time**.

For this event to take place we would be grateful of a voluntary contribution of £1.00 per child by Wednesday 9th October 2019 made via ParentPay. We do not discriminate between those contributing and those who do not. All the children will be able to participate provided we have sufficient contributions to make the event financially viable. If you require a copy of your activation letter please contact finance@springpartnership.co.uk.

Yours sincerely

The Year 3 Team

